

## **Tiverton Town Council**

Town Hall, St Andrew Street, Tiverton, Devon EX16 6PG
Town Clerk: J.F. Vanderwolfe FILCM Chartered MCIPD
Email:townclerk@tivertontowncouncil.gov.uk
Phone: 01884 253404 Fax: 01884 258550

Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on the 15<sup>th</sup> November 2021 in the Council Chamber of the Town Hall.

**Present**: Cllr L Cruwys (Chairman), W Burke, S Bush, D Garcia, A Hendy, P Hill, B Holdman, A Perris, C Harrower and D Sutton

**In attendance:** Town Clerk, Mr J Vanderwolfe & Assistant to the Town Clerk Mrs J Hubbard.

The meeting commenced at 6.15pm.

	<u> </u>
291	Apologies
	Apologies were received from Cllr Anna Hendy and Cllr S Bush.
	A late apology was received from Cllr D Garcia-Parejo.
292	Declaration of Interests
	Nil
293	Minutes
	The minutes of the meeting held on the 18th October 2021 were
	agreed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
294	Democratic Period
	There were no members of public in attendance.
295	Planning Applications
	Were dealt with as per the attached list.
296	Additional Planning Items
	Cllr C Harrower updated the members on the Ashdowne Care Home
	application. This had been refused by the members of MDDC and
	would now be deferred for an implications report.
	She thanked Cllr B Holdman for his assistance with this.
	Cllr A Perris asked if there could be a discussion on the EUE. The Town
	Clerk said that the proposed community centre item would be
	discussed at a future meeting of the Amenities Committee.
	The members expressed their concern at some of the planning
	applications relating to the EUE and debated on whether the EUE

	should be for Amenities or for the Planning Committee.
	The Town Clerk asked if they would like to consult with Christie
	McCombe to discuss the future plans for the EUE.
	He said that he could arrange a zoom meeting with Christie if the
	members thought this would be helpful.
	The Town Clerk advised the members to submit their questions
	relating to the EUE to him and he would then send these in advance to
	Christie. This would ensure that she had prior notice and could seek
	the information in order to respond.
	The Members agreed to do this.
297	Licensing
	No correspondence received
298	Next Meeting Date Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> December 2021 at 6.15pm

Date -----

Signature -----